
 
 
 
One update to this week’s work - exploratory foundation surveying along the SEPTA tunnel behind SHDH 
will take place Friday, June 15th and Saturday June 16th.  A large vacuum truck will be used to perform 
this task and may be noisy.  
 
Please note that the activities associated with this project over the next two weeks may impact pathway 
and noise levels outside of SHDH, VH and LI: 
 
Week of June 18th and 25th   

1. Caisson (substation support) drilling/installation will continue over the next three 

weeks.  Intermittent jackhammering may be disruptive behind SHDH.   

2. Demolition of the existing  37th Street walkway will continue for the next several weeks as the 

team works to clear access for the new chilled water pipes.  Intermittent jack hammering may 

be disruptive.  

3. Tannenbaum Quadrangle (area between Vance Hall and Lauder Institute) dig for storm water 

retention will see construction vehicles entering 37th Street from the Spruce Street 

side.  Footpaths will be maintained so that occupants and visitors can access the main entrance 

of both Lauder Institute and Vance Hall.  Traffic at times may be directed by a construction 

manager.  Fill of hole @ Tannenbaum Quadrangle will continue thru June 22nd.  Large trucks 

with stones will be positioned on 37th Street.  The stone will be transported into the dig site via 

tubes that will cause some noise.    

4. Woodland walk leveling site work continues.   

Complimentary Wharton branded ear plugs are still available at the SHDH security desk as well as the 
Customer Support Center located in JMHH F30.   Please contact our Customer Support Center at 8.2575 
if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
Additional project information is available on our project website: 
https://operations.wharton.upenn.edu/warb/ 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation. 
 

https://operations.wharton.upenn.edu/warb/

